
Facilities Committee 

Chair Tim McMurtry, Michael Beattie, Mitch McFarland 

This year has seen some much-needed maintenance and upgrades. 

We installed an electric hoist for our big, heavy screen, spearheaded by Mitch and wired by Rick Wright 

and son, and some crawling around and drilling in tight spaces by Tim. 

Headed by chair Tim McMurtry, volunteers painted the entire building in heavy duty elastomeric paint, 

secured by Michael Beatty and partially donated by Kelly Moore. We also painted the handrails to the 

Green Room white, so our visiting artists can find their way safely.  

 We refinished the dance floor, big thanks to Tom Hicks for lending us his equipment and expertise. 

 We upgraded the toilettes, added signage, and had several cleaning days which included the solar 

panels a couple of times and we replaced an optimizer on one of the panels. 

 Looking ahead, we will be getting new heaters this summer which will be more efficient and equipped 

with HEPA filters. In preparation for our reopening (no date set), we will be adding hand sanitizers and 

sneeze guards in concessions. Future projects include replacing the roof over the upper side doors, 

requesting a cost estimate on new carpeting, and we’re looking into the cost and feasibility of an 

emergency generator. 


